
 
   

 

December 2021 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

ROLLIN' OLDIES GENERAL MEETING 
DECEMBER 7, 2021 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited and the birthdays and anniversaries 
were celebrated by song. 
 
Ken Night was introduced as a new member.  
He owns a 1967 Dodge Dart. 
 
Ray, a long-time member was also in 
attendance. 
 
We were given wonderful news by Carol 
Carter by introducing her new fiancée. 
 
 

 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
January 
January 21-22 – Winter Rod and Speed Show, 
County Fair and Expo, Albany.  Move-in is 
Friday 10am to 6pm, with pizza at noon.  The 
show starts Saturday at 9am.  Awards at 6pm 
followed by move-out.  Remember to pre-
register.  Swap meet takes place next door to 
the car show.  
 

When it comes to the Winter Rod Show Swap 
meet, there are already 49 spaces taken and 
about that amount still are still available. 
 
Linda Meredith gave the treasurer’s report.  
We still have not received the bill for our 
reservation to the park and for the banner 
hanging. 
 
The Salem Council will not meet until next 
year, information was given to us by Carol 
Hood. 
 
Linda informed us that John Wood was doing 
well.  He cannot see out of one eye and will 
need back surgery. 
 
We had 51 members present at the meeting. 
A motion was made and seconded to accept 
the nominees in their positions.  The motion 
was passed.  Dave Faller informed the 
members that this will be his last year 
running for a position.  It is time for someone 
else to volunteer. 
 
The feature car this month is Stephen and Lorna's 
Woodie Wagon. 
 
Leon Walter was given the trophy for club 
participation at the Millersburg Celebration Car 
Show. 
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Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Richard Thoma received the monthly 
membership award for being present at the 
meeting. 
 
A meeting led by Carol Hood was held after 
the General meeting for the Storybook 
volunteers.  Also she thanked the members 
for their gloves, socks and hats and that we 
will be doing it again next year.  They will be 
donated to 3 different organizations with the 
Street masters. 
 
Center pieces were given out to 10 lucky 
winners. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:47. 
 
Respectfully submitted by  
Secretary Lorna Sebastian 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Car of the Month, Lorna and 
Stephen Sebastian’s 1929 Ford Woodie 

 

Stephen purchased this car a few years ago. 

He bought it from a gentleman from 

Washington.  The gentleman bought it at an 

auction and just stored it in his garage for nine 

years. The car is from Australia.  It is right 

hand drive. It is a 1929 Ford Woodie 

wagon.  It is not a kit; it is original. The tires 

were changed due to the fact it sat so long. 

Also, Stephen wanted apple green wheels.  It 

was entered at the winter rod show a couple 

of years ago and it was enjoyed. Especially 

when they went to the wrong side to check 

out the steering. 

 

 

Aldf’akln 

December Birthdays 
Kimi Nash                                           3 
Susan Krumwiede     4 
Kevin McVeigh       6 
Ruth Hammer                20 
Mary Stockwell   22 
Linda Meredith   25 
Bryan Covell                25 
Wayne Grant                 27 
Mike Peterson                28 
Carol Steele    28 
Kitty Hubbard                30 
 
December Anniversaries 
Larry and Susan Angland                         1 
Jim and Linda Stinson      8 
Tom and Lynn Hinckley   27 
 

January Birthdays  
Toni McMillen                  1 
Roberta Walter      2 
Barbara Thayer                                         4 
Sharon Pleu      8 
Jack Davis    16 
Leroy Garrettt                17 
Tracy Franell                18 
Ethel Gray    20 
Phyllis Smith                24 
Valerie Claussen   25 
Don Hammer                26 
Verle Steele    28 
Shiela Peterson   30 
 
January Anniversaries 
Mike and Lori Halsey               23 
 



 

 

 
 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson    541-974-6604 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson  541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep: Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis  541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dan Miner     541-409-3111 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Acting Historian: Dottie Anderson 541-974-6604   

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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